OHIO HEALTH CARE ASSOCIATION WORKFORCE COMMITTEE 
August 12th, 2024, 1:00 p.m.
MEETING MINUTES
Chair John Goodman welcomed committee members to the call and pointed to the conflict of interest, antitrust and confidentiality policies.  Committee members Amy Carroll and Eric Hutchins approved the minutes from the previous meeting.  He requested committee members who had called in to email their attendance.  Attendance can be found at the bottom of this document. 
Pete Van Runkle then described the OHCA Workforce Amendment, currently passed in Senate Bill 144. He highlighted that while the bill has an effective date of October 23, some provisions are not self-implementing and require additional governmental action, such as rule changes by state agencies. He noted that most of the workforce-related provisions in the bill are self-implementing, with the exception of a testing provision for educational institutions, which is not yet clear. He also clarified that the new CNA terminology is self-implementing and can be used freely in the private sector, despite some rules still using the old terminology. He clarified that the new statute would supersede any conflicting rules from the OODH, and facilities would be able to self-proctor exams. However, he noted that the Board of Nursing would need to revise their curriculum to align with the new 30-hour limit for medication aid training. He also highlighted the expanded scope of practice for medication aids, including the use of PRN medications, insulin pens, and schedule 2 drugs, but stressed the need for providers to ensure their medication aids are competent and properly trained.  
Mr. Van Runkle also discussed the changes to the background checks and quality improvement programs included in the same legislation. He clarified that the background checks, now extending the conditional hiring period to 60 days, are self-implementing. Regarding quality improvement programs, he explained that, starting October 23rd, they no longer need to align with the Department of Aging's list, allowing for more flexibility in choosing projects, but emphasized that workforce-related projects should still be a priority. 
Mr. Van Runkle then discussed the staffing quality measure for Medicaid, which became part of the quality incentive program for skilled nursing facilities as of July 2022, and the changes in data adjustment for facilities, now determined by PDPM instead of RUG-IV. Lastly, he emphasized the importance of updating and completing the facility assessment and provided resources to assist in this process.
Mr. Van Runkle also provided an update on the facility assessment requirement.  He reminded members to address the items required on the facility assessment and not to include explicit staffing instructions such as “Hours Per Resident Day” (HPRD).  He noted that Ohio Surveyors have been instructed to look at the items addressed rather than outcomes.  Erin Hart initiated a discussion about resident participation in the facility assessment requirements, with Donna Sandwich from Kingston sharing her experience of low participation. Michael Freeman and Santanna Rapp then shared their successful strategies of involving residents in the assessment process by using the Resident Council.  In chat, a member shared that residents with dementia are showing more anxiety over staffing since asking about the facility assessment.
Debbie Jenkins provided an update on the National Labor Relations Board's decision to dismiss their appeal regarding joint employer status. She also announced the upcoming DSP Recognition Week September 9th through the 13th and encouraged registration for the event.
Erin Hart discussed the application process for a Medicaid Civil Money Penalty- Reinvestment Program grant, which is open until the end of September with $3.5 million available. The grant can be used for training, but not for workforce development. Ms. Hart also mentioned that OHCA intends to apply for a multi-facility CMP-RP grant for medication management training or nursing assistance through medication aid certification. She further explained that each facility can only qualify for $5,000 a year for training reimbursement. She also outlined a workforce budget proposal for the next budget season, which would provide reimbursement for micro-credentials for staff, specifically for aging providers.
	Ms. Hart then discussed the social media campaigns related to workforce recruitment, emphasizing the importance of targeted content on various platforms. She encouraged participation in the OHCA awards campaign, which has different categories for each member constituency group, and highlighted that this year's awards would be presented directly at the winners' facilities. Ms. Hart also stressed the importance of detailed and specific application stories for those nominated. The application for the awards would remain open for 30 days.

	Lastly, Ms. Hart proposed the idea of replicating successful career immersion events for the healthcare sector with a focus on long-term care. She suggested a statewide or facility-based event where local education centers could bring students to interact with residents and staff. She invited those interested in this idea to contact her for further discussions. 
	

	
	


The next meeting was set for September 9. Chair Goodman asked if there were any other items for discussion.  Hearing none, the meeting was adjourned. 
	First Name
	Last Name
	8/12/2024

	Amy 
	Caroll
	X

	Amy
	Wylie
	X

	Bob
	Webster
	X

	Brandi
	Johnson
	X

	Brian
	Kinzer
	X

	Chris
	Stach
	X

	Cindy
	Gensamer
	X

	Donna
	Sandwisch
	X

	Debbie
	Jenkins
	X

	Eitan
	Laghaie
	X

	Eric
	Hutchins
	X

	Erin
	Hart
	X

	Gina
	Cappitti
	X

	Heidi
	McCoy
	X

	Jill
	Herron
	X

	Joan
	Longhin-Howard
	X

	John
	Goodman
	X

	Josh
	Anderson
	X

	Kelsey
	Knisley
	X

	Melissa
	Courtock
	X

	Michael
	Freeman
	X

	Nathan
	Carder
	X

	Neil
	Everett
	X

	Nicole
	Breving
	X

	Ozimba
	Anyaganwe
	X

	Pam
	Cooke
	X

	Paula
	Accordino
	X

	Pete
	Van Runkle
	X

	Peter
	Lienert
	X

	Rob
	Pivonka
	X

	R
	Smith
	X

	Santanna
	Rapp
	X

	Theresa
	Decker
	X

	Tiffaney
	Closson
	X

	Victoria
	Barkin
	X



[bookmark: _GoBack]
